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	WEA Southern Region

Minutes of Equal Operational Employment Engagement Meeting

Friday 17 March 2006

10:00 – 11:30

Community Base

	
	
	

	Present: Terry Henson WEA Equal Project Manager, Emma Leavey WEA Equal Project Worker and Claire Mitchell Equal Employer Engagement Co-ordinator

	
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of previous meeting
	

	2
	This was the first meeting, so no minutes to agree.

Matters arising

Introductions
	

	3

4

5

6


	Claire gave a breakdown of her responsibilities and role within the Equal framework and BCP.  She explained how she could assist the WEA with issues concerning work experience opportunities and bridging the gap to employment for our beneficiaries.  Claire also outlined the purpose of the OEEG and how it helps to address matters by cross-referencing and creating a supportive network for organisations.  She also mentioned the Work Force Development Strategy Engagement Group who meets bi-monthly, the connection with SEEDA and the area investment framework, and funds feeding through.   There will be 9 Employer Engagement Forums in total.  A Health and Safety training day will take place on 20 April.  Claire to send an invite.    

Terry gave an historical survey of the WEA Brighton and Hove ESOL programme that had previously been funded by the ESF and overseen by the LSC.  She also outlined how its legacy had informed the new WEA Equal ESOL project.  She explained how the emphasis on employability of the Equal project had assisted in the refocusing of the WEA B & H ESOL programme.  Further, there has been to date, a tendency to lose focus of learner progression in terms of finding work or engaging with further training, FE or HE.  Terry and Emma emphasised how the Equal project was an opportunity to encourage learners to take their first steps outside the security of their language programmes and engage with society.  Emma outlined the ESOL courses currently being offered and explained the different levels.    

Beneficiary employability

Claire asked what has been organised in terms of encouraging learners and advising them about finding work.  Terry explained that at present, there was insufficient support in place for this part of the project, but the team were very aware of the significance of setting up an appropriate system.  Also, Terry requested assistance wherever possible from Claire and the Equal team in achieving the WEA Equal objective of assisting the beneficiary in becoming employable.    

Claire recommended a number of organisations and projects that could support the WEA/Equal programme.  The Want to Work Project with Wendy Akehurst and other job coach mentors, like Richard Davey and Working Links, and Alan McCullough (sp?) and Tomorrow’s People.   Terry to contact these people and cc Claire.  Claire also recommended liaising with Safia Mohammud of Brighton & Hove Council, and Terry confirmed that she was already in consultation with Safia and a number of other representatives within Equal as she is a participator of the new SEBMER forum, organised specifically to address heads of BME community groups.  Emma confirmed that we were in the process of organising a meeting with Safia and Juliet Merriefield of the Friends’ Centre regarding Citizenship delivery.  Terry explained that she had already met with Next Steps about delivering IAG and progression advice to learners in class.

Volunteering in the workplace

Emma explained that a number of learners were already volunteering in the classroom (WEA courses), and some were in paid employment as crèche workers for Honeycroft Community Centre.  Claire suggested that the beneficiaries could also carry out basic clerical work at the WEA Community Base office; this could include answering the phone.  Emma confirmed that the beneficiary would need to be at least E3 to be fluent enough to engage with any kind of work.  Claire added that if we drafted a job description for an admin post to help in the office (voluntary position), she could circulate this among other projects with beneficiaries looking for work.  Terry/Emma to draft a job description.  

A discussion took place of likely areas where learners could gain valuable voluntary experience which could assist in their interpersonal communications, offer them practical experience, and would be something to include on their CV.  Charity shops, care co-ops, care work and construction – the latter industry Claire informed were eager to encourage applications from BMEs.  Emma explained that there were cultural barriers in terms of some of the learners contemplating care work, as she had tried to encourage and promote this area in the past.  Claire confirmed that future forums would discuss openings into the retail and sports industries.  Terry agreed to write to the tutors about learners volunteering, to explain why this is essential and how it can be achieved.  She also suggested adding ‘employability’ as an agenda item at the Equal Steering Group meeting which is to take place Friday 24 March at Rochester (WEA H/Q).  

Further/Higher education signposting
The issue of signposting learners, who had already achieved or gained higher level qualifications but just needed support with their English, was raised.  In view that IELTs was being phased out for conversion of qualifications, Emma suggested that learners take the Cambridge exam.  It was agreed that a close tracking was also required for these learners in order that they have every opportunity of progressing in the right direction.   

Mental health issues

Emma brought up the problem of dealing with learners who had given some indication that they may have mental health problems.  This has been an issue in the past and a difficult one to address; as well as problems of communication, there are issues of cultural barriers when broaching this with the learner.  Claire suggested Safia Mohammud again and possibly contacting Impact Initiatives.  Emma also explained that there had often been experiences of confrontation, and sometimes, aggression from some of the learners – not necessarily associated with mental health.  Claire recommended looking into the possibility of support training, for example, Diana Mulligan offered Equal Opps training.  Terry suggested contacting Michelle Pooley of the Working Together Project as they often have free training courses.  Terry/Emma to investigate and cc Claire.  
	Claire

Terry

Terry/Emma
Terry

Terry/Emma



	7


	Any other business

Terry and Emma commented upon the bulk of the Equal paperwork and the difficulty of encouraging the tutors to engage with it.  Also, linked to this, they described the difficulties experienced with the re-budget requested by Equal.  Claire suggested that this was an experience shared by other projects and said there may be a possibility of organising an Equal Finance Peer Support Group if enough people were interested.  Terry to follow up with Claire.  


	Terry/Claire
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	Date of next meeting

Another meeting was not planned, although Claire suggested that Terry or Emma attend the next OEEG meeting on 11 April 2006.

Distribution: Terry Henson, Emma Leavey, Claire Mitchell and a copy to Caroline Richer WEA Area Team Manager
	


